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FISCAL NOTE, 81ST LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 1, 2009

TO: Honorable Jane Nelson, Chair, Senate Committee on Health & Human Services 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1803 by Zaffirini (Relating to the Glenda Dawson Donate Life Texas Registry.), 
Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

 The bill would require the Department of State Health Services (DSHS) to implement a training 
program, with expert council input and support, for all appropriate Department of Public Safety (DPS) 
and Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) employees on the benefits of organ donation and 
the procedures for individuals to be added to the registry.  TXDOT would provide a method to 
distribute organ donor registry information to individuals registering their vehicles. The bill would 
require TXDOT to ask each applicant for the issuance or renewal of registration "Would you like to 
register as an organ donor?" 

The bill would require donor registry information to be provided to DPS and TXDOT.  DPS, with 
input from the Texas Organ, Tissue, and Eye Donor Council, would provide each applicant for the 
issuance of a driver's license or personal identification certificate the opportunity to participate in the 
state's organ donor registry by asking the question, "Would you like to register as an organ donor?"  
DPS would also be required to distribute certain information to all field offices.

According to all three agencies there would be minimal costs associated with these new requirements 
and it is assumed that these costs can be absorbed within existing agency resources. 

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 405 Department of Public Safety, 537 State Health Services, Department of, 601 
Department of Transportation
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